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Road safety action plan announced - RAC
reaction

Following the announcement by the Government of a range of measures
designed to improve road safety, as part of the road safety action plan, RAC
head of roads policy Nicholas Lyes said:

“The Government is rightly recognising there are different challenges drivers
contend with throughout their driving careers, so we broadly welcome many
of these proposals.

“Of course it is right to crack down on those that do not wear a seatbelt and
we welcome tougher penalties which will encourage some to belt up behind
the wheel. But this alone won’t be enough to make the roads safer. A number
of those who choose not to buckle up are also likely to be those that flout
other road traffic laws. This reinforces the importance of enforcement and we
fear some drivers will persist without the genuine threat of being caught and
prosecuted for not wearing a seatbelt. That’s why the Government’s promised
look at roads policing is so important – with far fewer full time officers on
the roads, the prospect of many people being caught for this offence and
others that increase the safety risk on our roads – such as illegally using
mobile phones – is worryingly low.

“The Government is also right to focus on rural roads given that these types
of roads are often where many serious collisions take place. Incorporating
plans for learner drivers to get more practice on these road types as well as
night time driving will be beneficial to improving overall driving standards.
We would hope a rural road users panel would focus on both road design
standards, appropriate speed limits and overall rural road conditions.

“At the same time, while we applaud proposals to reinforce campaigns on
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road safety, our research suggests that illegal habits such as handheld mobile
phone use and even drink driving are on the increase. Clearly some of the
messages are not getting through so this will require some fresh thinking.”

The press office email address is press.office@rac.co.uk and media centre is
at media.rac.co.uk. Please note: the press office is unable to help with
individual customer enquiries - please visit the RAC contacts page to find the
right contact.

About the RAC

The RAC, an iconic UK brand, provides complete peace of mind to 14 million
UK private and business drivers, whatever their motoring needs. As well as its
premium nationwide breakdown assistance service – with an expert branded
patrol workforce attending more than two million breakdowns every year – it
offers a wide range of market-leading products across insurance, legal
services, vehicle inspections and service, maintenance and repair. Included in
this is the first-of-its-kind nationwide Mobile Mechanics service which brings
the garage to homes and workplaces.

At the forefront of new solutions for business fleets and consumers, the RAC’s
breakdown service is electric-ready with mobile EV charging technology and
can be called on using myRAC – the all-in-one route planner, fuel finder and
breakdown reporting app.

Visit the RAC website.
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